Troop Committee Meeting
March 3, 2019
Meeting convened 7:10 p.m.
Attendance

Judy Foreman, Jim Cracraft, Mike Matzka, Tendai Musikavanhu, Ruthie Klinck, Paul Hurney, Hisham Kader, and Ann Jenness
Introductions all around.

Ann Jenness gave a brief review of the minutes from the last Troop Committee Meeting on Jan. 6, 2019.  Motion to approve by Tendai Musikavanhu, seconded by Mike Matzka; all voted in favor.
Upcoming Events
Ruthie Klinck announced that Mason Klinck's Eagle Court of Honor will be Sun., March 31.
Paul Hurney explained about Camp Yawgoog, which will be the week of Aug. 11 this year.  He encouraged those attendance to have their Scout sign up.
Paul Hurney announced that there is a High Adventure Base in Minnesota, which appeals to older Scouts.  Andrew Hargens is trying to get a group to go.  He attended a long time ago.  They need 2 adults and 5 Scouts for the minimum crew, which would be 3 canoes and a guide.  Paddle/portage/camp for 7 days in lakes area.  There are openings after the middle of July thru mid-August.
Paul Hurney passed out a signup sheet about upcoming events; it's been sent by email previously.  Some of the events are:

· Campout at Nobscott March 9-10:  Fun and early requirements for various merit badges and rank advancements can be done that weekend.  Parental participation is encouraged but not required - beyond transportation to and from.
· Pancake Breakfast over Wellesley's Wonderful Weekend in May
· Mystery Trip in June.
Mike Matzka announced an upcoming adult evening focused on Scouting retention and recruiting.  He will be attending.  It will be 7:00 - 8:30 p.m. at the Wellesley Community Center this Tues., March 5.
Paul Hurney announced that Mike Matzka will be receiving a Council award – the District Award of Merit – at the Post Road District Dinner on Sat., March 23, 6:00 p.m. at Ken’s Steak House in Framingham.  Cocktail hour will be followed by dinner and awards.  See the Council website to purchase tickets for the event.

Paul also mentioned a service hours opportunity:  The Pinewood Derby will be held on April 6, at Framingham State University.  They are still looking for Scouts to help staff the event.  Get in touch with Tami Roberts (tami.troberts@gmail.com) to volunteer.  This was in Paul's weekly email.
Ruthie Klinck announced that Troop 182 will be having a booth at the Wellesley STEM EXPO on Sat., April 6, 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. at the Wellesley High School.  Over 3,000 people came thru last time; it's held every other year.  The organizers suggested we cover the physics of knot tying as the subject of our booth.  Mason Klinck and Evan Jenness will run the booth, but they will be looking for additional Scouts to work shifts the day of the event.  Mike Matzka mentioned that he has a knot tying app on his iPad, which he can loan with prior notice.  Tendai Musikavanhu said his sons, Joshua and Sungu might be able to volunteer.  Jim Cracraft said he’d ask his son, Alex, also.  Paul pointed out that Scouts can get community service hours for volunteering for the EXPO.  It can also give them some parts of rank advancement skills and merit badges, like public speaking, etc.  Additionally, Paul mentioned that there are Scout awards related to STEM.  Jim Cracraft said Alex has a rocket, etc. from a prior STEM event in which he was involved.  He might be able to bring it to display at the booth, in addition to the knots.  Ruthie said our Scouts should stick to “The Science of Knots” because that is what the STEM EXPO brochure has listed for Troop 182.
Mike Matzka announced that the next international Scout jamboree will be held this summer in West Virginia.  Nancy Goldberg will be working at the event.
Past Events

Tendai Musikavanhu gave two brief reports:

· Winter survival skills work the Scouts did out at Camp Sayer in January.  They ran into a Camp person who pulled them into 1.5-hour session inside to work on the Indian Lore merit badge; it was interesting and a good chance to warm up, as it was only about 15 degrees outside.
· Klondike Derby in January was a lot of fun for the Scouts.  Tomahawk throwing was a highlight.
As an aside, Mike Matzka mentioned that the Scouts should go to Plymouth Plantation some time, as there's actually a merit badge offered related to it.
Recruitment and Retention

Paul Hurney talked about new Scouts who have joined our troop.  One new mom was very engaged in her son's Cub Scout Pack and is interested in getting involved in Troop 182 - in fundraising in particular.
Hisham Kader said there are a couple of boys in his son, Harris's class who are interested in joining.  He will talk to them.
Tendai Musikavanhu said Joshua has a friend who may switch to Troop 182 from Troop 185, as that troop didn't seem to be a good fit for him.  Tendai will talk to the family.
Other Business:

· Ruthie Klinck said she needs to order more hats for both boys and adults.
· Ruthie announced that Hisham Kader will take over as Treasurer this spring.
· Ruthie said a $500 deposit was just sent to Camp Yawgoog for this summer; this holds our site for us
Meeting adjourned 8:08 p.m.
